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Dear Pastor and Church, 

 God has been blessing our work since 2002 here in Cantel, Quetzaltenango, Guatemala. 

¨Cantel´s people are eager to receive the gospel. In Cantel on August the 15th they have a 
celebration of the Saint of the city who is “Virgen de la Asuncion”. At this very time they also have a 
fair which takes up all the room in the town. They close the main streets and you have to go in the 

back way, which is very rough with rocks, mud and holes everywhere. But this year the pastor called me and said: Hermana 
Flora, don´t even try to come in, every way is blocked off you can´t get in. So I choose to go to the first church we started 
Templo Bautista de Quetzaltenango.  It was a time to remember the need of God in Cantel, so we prayed and kept on 
working. 

Also in October we witnessed again the force of the nature. We had a 
Tropical depression called 12-E. It was a rain with lots of water and strong 
winds. It didn´t last too long but it did a lot of damage. 14 People died in this 
area and a lot of families lost everything. A lot of houses and their crops were 
washed away. And the ones that were still standing had mud in their house 
and their beds. This had a big impact on the economy not just with the 
families that were affected by the disaster but also to all the Quetzaltecos that 
now have to pay a lot more for their food because of the loss of the crops for 
this year. We are praying that God will help them in all their needs. 

In spite of all these bad events God keeps working 
with the People in the Church in Cantel. There are 
now young leaders that are teaching and working with the young people, which is a big help for the 
Pastor and example to others. 

In August we celebrated the day of the Bible. We had the 

participation of the Rondalla which played their guitars and 

sang beautiful hymns. Also the Pastor had organized a different activity for evangelizing 

each month. The fruit of this is a new family that is assisting the church. We ask you to 

please keep them in prayer their names are: Hno. Romilio, Hna. Estela and their 

children, Rony, Rilmy, Emily and Romilito. 

 

Every 4 months the Sunday School Classes have their 

Clausura of their SS lessons. At this time they presented 

the colors that represent Salvation.  The Vacation Bible 

School has started and we will talk about it in the next 

prayer letter. 

 

         Because of Christ, 

Flo Martin 


